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Preserving America’s Heritage

July 15, 2016

Ms. Nancy Witherell

Regional Historic Preservation Officer
U.S. General Services Administration
301 7" Street, SW, Room 4004
Washington, DC 20407

Ref:  Second Amended Memorandum of Agreement by and Among the United States General
Services Administration, the United States Department of Commerce, the National Park Service,
the National Capital Planning Commission, the District of Columbia State Historic Preservation
Olfficer, and the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation Regarding the Modernization of the
Herbert C. Hoover Building and Installation of Perimeter Security, and Interior Improvements
Associated with Consolidation, Washington, D.C.

Dear Ms. Witherell:

The Advisory Council on Historic Preservation (ACHP) has signed the second amendment to the
Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for the referenced project. By carrying out the terms of the
second amended MOA, the U.S. General Services Administration (GSA) will fulfill their
responsibilities under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and the ACHP’s
regulations. The original second amendment to the MOA will remain on file at our office.

We commend the GSA for working closely with U.S. Department of Commerce (DOC), the
District of Columbia State Historic Preservation Officer, and other consulting parties to resolve
adverse effects to historic properties.

By copy of this letter, we have also notified Ms. Beth Savage, FPO, GSA, that this second
amendment to the MOA has been fully executed. If we may be of assistance, please contact Ms.
Kirsten Kulis, GSA Liaison, at (202) 517-0217, or via e-mail at kkulis@achp.gov.

Sincerely,

/ /\/\
Tom NicCulloch, Ph.D., R.P.A.

Assistant Director
Federal Property Management Section
Office of Federal Agency Programs
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